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Dear Everyone
HAPPY NEW YEAR!
How the years slip by, well they always have done! We all have the same length of time in any year and yet we use it so differently. The speed for some is busy and quick yet for others, sadly, often it is slow. Can we be mindful of God for a moment as we look at the writings and life of St Julian of Norwich, born in 1342 and died in 1438. Julian was educated at Carrow, in a Benedictine Priory near Norwich, but lived most of her life alone in a cell attached to St Julian’s Church in Norwich, where she meditated and wrote. It is one of the writings that I want to share with you now, at the start of a new year; a poem which acknowledges that God is in all, mother of all, with all and in charge of all. How we need to be sure of this as a new year begins with all its uncertainty, sadness and grief; but not ending there because there is reason for much joy and satisfaction from the love and newness in life. A new year brings new opportunities; Jesus himself gives to us our basis for this, so I give you this Julian poem:

“He showed me a little thing, the size of a hazelnut, in the palm of my hand, and it was as round as a ball. I looked at it with my mind’s eye and I thought, ‘What can this be?’ And the answer came, ‘It is all that is made.’ I marvelled that it could last, for I thought it might have crumbled to nothing, it was so small. And the answer came into my mind, It lasts and ever shall because God loves it. And all things have being through the love of God.

In this little thing I saw three truths. The first is that God made it. The second is that God loves it. The third is that God looks after it. What is he indeed that is mother, lover and keeper? I cannot find words to tell. I can never know it until I am held so close to Him that there is nothing in between.”

These can be our thoughts, even our determination this New Year as we seek to renew our love to family, friends and God; the love that can be automatic needs, too, to be really deep. We can take and use this prayer.

Jesus Christ, Lord of the past, present and future,

May I know you more clearly, love you more dearly,

And follow you more nearly, day by day.  Amen.

May God bless you – in 2007.
Yours sincerely
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	DIARY FOR JANUARY 2007


	Thursday 4th
	Brandeston 100+ Club Draw  11am at Brandeston Village Hall (coffee morning)

	Wednesday 10th
	Discussion Group  10.30am at Easton House

	Wednesday 10th
	Kettleburgh Parish Council meeting   7.15pm at Kettleburgh Village Hall

	Friday 26th
	Whist Drive  7pm Brandeston Village Hall – see below.

	Sunday 28th
	Kettleburgh Village Breakfast   From 10.30am at Kettleburgh Village Hall – see below.


WHIST DRIVE

There will be a Whist Drive in Brandeston Village Hall on Friday 26th January 2007. Doors open at 7pm with refreshments provided, at an inclusive price of £2.50 per person. Come along for a fun-filled evening that is the talk of the village.

****************

KETTLEBURGH VILLAGE BREAKFAST

Forget the New Years diet, the Kettleburgh Breakfast is back! Come and join your friends and neighbours on Sunday, January 28th from 10.30am, for a delicious cooked breakfast, and a chance to peruse the papers or chat over a coffee. 

In aid of Kettleburgh Green Trust.




        Gwenda Weeks
ADVANCED NOTICES

	Sunday 4th February
	3.00pm
	BANISH THE WINTER BLUES.

Come to an illustrated talk  by Chris Parfitt entitled “The Silk Road of China”, followed by a delicious homemade tea, at Brandeston Village Hall. All ages welcome. Tickets available from 685244, at the Coffee Morning, or pay on the door. 

Proceeds to Brandeston Church Fabric Fund.

	Wednesday 21st Feb. (Ash Wednesday)
	8.35am
	Senior Brandeston Hall Service at Brandeston Church

	
	9.15am
	Junior Brandeston Hall Service at Brandeston Church

	
	10.00am
	Holy Communion Service at Brandeston Church

	Saturday 24th Feb.
	7.30pm
	Liven up your dark winter nights with a trip to the Music Hall., at Kettleburgh Village Hall 

“An evening at the Music Hall” illustrated talk by Bill Clark, who takes us back 100 years to Victorian Times. Extracts from his huge collection of ancient discs. Draw. Food – “Victorian”. Bring your own drink. Everyone welcome, tickets on the door.
Give it a try!

Profits to Kettleburgh Church Fabric Fund.

	Tuesday 6th March
	7.00pm
	Confirmation at Brandeston Church. We welcome the Bishop of Dunwich. Reception at Brandeston Village Hall.

	Thursday 8th March
	7.30pm
	Deanery Synod at Campsea Ashe Village Hall. Sue Young speaks on ‘Fair Trade’. Sue is the Diocesan Officer for this and also the wife of the Bishop of Dunwich.


LENT 2007

Although Ash Wednesday is on 21st February in 2007 we will start the weekly Groups on Wednesday 28th February. This year we will use an exciting, topical new course entitled “Can we build a new world?” The course is based on William Wilberforce and starts with the title “Slavery then and now”. More details next month.


          GV
PAST EVENTS

DISCUSSION GROUP

The December gathering was held at Soham House as we took the theme “A glorious light” and picked up the carol “While shepherds watched their flocks by night…”, so it goes on to focus on light coming to shepherds on an Israelite hillside, above Jerusalem, on Christmas night. We don’t see angels today, or most of us don’t, but these carol words touch a nerve with us. So what do we mean by God’s glory today, and are we as open as we should be to the light it offers? There are all sorts of ideas, but what matters, in terms of the shepherds’ experience, is that God touched their lives; his word spoken, his presence recognised and his glory! That was apparent – enough to send them running down hill to the Christ child. Have we had such an experience this Christmas as we looked and watched and shared the wonder in church and home. There is so much to be had.
This prayer came out of our gathering and now we share it together for the New Year.

“May a vision of your greatness burn brightly in our hearts,

Inspiring faith, joy, trust and peace,

and showing itself in love for you and service to all.

Through Christ our Lord, Amen.


The next meeting of the Group will be at Easton House on Wednesday 10th January at 10.30pm. Subject to be announced in church soon.



          GV
 ****************

BRANDESTON 100+ CLUB
The special Christmas draw took place at the Village Hall on Thursday 7th December. Winners were:
Richard Martin (1st prize £100)
Steve Williams (2nd prize £50)

Liz Gaughan (3rd prize £25)
Kevin Gaughan (4th prize £10)

The January draw will take place at the Village Hall at 11.00am on Thursday 4th January.

****************

BRANDESTON CHRISTMAS DANCE

A very good evening was had by 45 people, at which a profit was made of £265 which was given to Brandeston Village Hall. Many thanks to those who decorated the hall beforehand.







      ATNF
****************

BRANDESTON CHRISTMAS FAIR

What a wonderful effort the Brandeston Christmas Fair was on the 25th November, for which very many thanks to all who helped to produce it. It was so attractive when one arrived, even starting in the entrance hall. The stands looked most inviting, including the Draw, and must have had good things to sell, as they and the delicious teas and generous donations raised more than £1,400 towards badly needed church funds.
Particular features were firstly Brandeston Hall’s stall. This was a great success owing to the help of Miss Sally Thomson, for which we were very grateful. Secondly Father Christmas’ visit in the form of Peter Smyth, who had a very exciting grotto prepared for him, in which to give the presents he had to distribute. It looked very attractive. Thirdly there were two stalls selling cards and jewellery, from the profits of which donations were given to the church. And fourthly the teas supplied by Ruth Garratt, Marian Hutson and Kelly Jeffery which were very much appreciated.

Altogether everyone’s contribution made another very successful and happy afternoon. Thank you all very much. 






       ATNF
NOTICES

HARVEST

The sum of £157.90 has been sent to Christian Aid from Kettleburgh Church, representing the collection taken at the Harvest Festival service and profits from the Harvest Supper on Sunday 8th October 2006. Thanks to all who gave.
           Nicky Comer
****************

CHILDREN’S SOCIETY BOXES

It is the time of year to empty the Children’s Society boxes. Would anyone who has a box, please let Nicky have it as soon as possible. Thank you.                              Nicky Comer
TIMES PAST
Police Constable Edward Spall – Brandeston and Kettleburgh 1868 – 1875.

Edward Spall the policeman who followed Martin Rumsby was the oldest officer to be stationed at 16, Low Street. Born at Yoxford in 1814 he had served five and a half years with the City of London police.

On joining the East Suffolk Constabulary in September 1845 he was described as being 30 years of age, 5 feet 8 inches in height, a farmer, married with three children. Before coming to Brandeston in 1868 at the age of 54 he served at Bramford, Framlingham and Ufford. During these years he and his wife, Martha born in Oxford, acquired another nine children. 

Edward Spall had led a somewhat chequered career in the Suffolk police serving first as a 3rd Class Sub Superintendent before having his pay reduced to that of a 1st Class Constable for three months in 1854. This was followed by promotion to Inspector in 1857 but reduced again to 1st Class Constable in 1860. The reasons for this are not known. Police records describe Spall’s character as good. 

Living at 16, Low Street must have had difficulties for a large family as it was a smaller cottage then than it is now. However Spall’s eldest son, a stone mason soon married a girl from Ufford, the July 1868 wedding being reported in the Framlingham Weekly News.

In 1870 another son was mentioned who was employed to work as a gamekeeper for the Brandeston  Hall Estate. He helped the head gamekeeper during a night poaching incident which implicated three men from Cretingham and Framsden. A coat and sword belonging to Charles Austin, the estate owner, were found missing from a hut in a nearby wood.

The 1871 Census shows that the six younger Spall children were living at home. Five of them attended Brandeston school in Mill Lane. Edward Spall was involved in four inquests during his time at Brandeston and Kettleburgh.

On January 1st 1875 PC Spall was given superannuation being unfit for further service. He received a pension of £40.0.0 a year and retired to live in Ufford where he died and was buried, aged 72 in 1886.

Note that the correct address of the Police Station was 16, Low Street.

      WMW
My apologies for this being mentioned as 18 in the December magazine.    ATNF
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